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In the late afternoon of 2 April 1978, I was following my usual birding route along 
Lake Greenwood in Greenwood State Park, Greenwood County, S.C. It had been the 
hottest day of the year to date, with a high temperature of 82 degrees F, following a week-
long period of unusually warm and dry weather. The sky was cloudless and there was still 
plenty of light available, even though it was only a half hour before sunset. 

Looking north from the camping area, I saw a flock of approximately 350 gulls resting 
about 100 to 150 yards off shore. This is an unusually large number for April. The flock 
consisted of several Herring Gulls (Larus argentatus); roughly 310 Ring-billed Gulls (Larus 
delawarensis); 35 Bonaparte's Gulls (Larus philadelphia), many of which had almost 
completely black hoods; and one other gull. 

The bird was intermediate in size between the Bonaparte's and the Ring-billeds, but 
closer to the Bonaparte's. The bill, too, was intermediate: shaped more like the Ring- 
billed's, but distinctly smaller relative to the size of the head. The blackish-red bill was, 
therefore, too slight to be that of a Laughing Gull (Larus atricilla). The black hood of the 
breeding plumage was complete. An almost complete white eye ring was very noticeable. 
The mantle was dark gray, much darker than that of either the Bonaparte's or the Ring- 
billed's. Separating the mantle color from the black wing tips was a broad band of white. 

I saw the pattern of the opened wings briefly on three occasions, once when the bird 
stretched its wings and twice when it (and the rest of the flock) took flight. From above the 
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wings showed the classic field-guide pattern: the white hand separating the black wing tips 
from the gray mantle color. From below, this white area looked like a translucent window, 
similar to that of the Red-shouldered Hawk (Buteo lineatus). 

These observations were made through an 80X Questar telescope. Because of the 
relatively small distance between me and the gull, the air turbulence caused by the warm 
weather was not a problem. Attempts to relocate the bird the next day failed. 

The bird was clearly a Franklin's Gull (Larus pipixcan). There are two other records 
of this highly insectivorous prairie species from South Carolina: a bird observed by Harry 
LeGrand near Townville, Anderson County, on 8 May 1975 (Chat 39:92), and a bird 
discovered by the author and Lisa Lewis at Huntington Beach State Park, Georgetown 
County, on 26 September 1976 (Chat 41:96). 
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